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DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY

Headquarters, U.S. Army Garrison Fort Monmouth
Fort Monmouth, New Jersey 07703-5101

REPLY TO

ATTErrnOiN of

Directorate of Public Works May 4, 1998

State of New Jersey
Department of Environmental Protection
Bureau of Technical Assistance

ATTN: Kevin Kinckle

401 East State Street

CN414

Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0414

Re: Out of State Disposal of Non-Hazardous Petroleum Contaminated Soils.

Dear Mr. Kinckle:

The Directorate of Public Works requests approval to dispose of 250 cubic yards of virgin
petroleum contaminated soil. Said soils have been classified as non-hazardous waste in
accordance with N.J.A.C. 7:26-1,4,7-12 et The analytical results used to characterize the
waste soils are enclosed for your review. In addition, the referenced soils are considered Class B
recycable materials as defined by N.J.A.C. 7:26A-1.1 Petroleum contaminated soils are
currently stored in the 2500 area of Fort Monmouth. Soil piles are stored on and covered with
polyethylene sheeting. Contaminated (non-hazardous) soils will be sent to an out of state
permitted thermal treatment facility. In accordance with NJDEP requirements the following
information is provided:

1. Generator: U.S. Army Fort Monmouth
Directorate of Public Works

Bldg. 173, ATTN: SELFM-PW-EV
Fort Monmouth, New Jersey 07703
County: Monmouth
POC: Mr. Joseph Fallon, CHMM
(732) 532-6223

2. Disposal Facility: Clean Earth of New Castle, Inc.
94 Pyles Lane

P.O. Box 1049

New Castle, DE 19720-1049

DE Solid Waste Facility Permit # SW-95/07
POC: Mr. Paul Lane

(302) 427-6633
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As per your department's request, please find a check for one hundred and forty dollars enclosed
to cover administrative costs. Your prompt attention to this matter would be greatly appreciated.
If you should require any additional information or help at this time, please contact Mr. Joseph
Fallon. He can be reached at the following telephone number: (732) 532-6223.

Sincerely,

James Ott

Director, Public Works

Enclosures

cc: Lawrence J. Zaayenga, Solid Waste Coordinator




